
  

       
 
 
To:    Child Passenger Safety Advocate 
 
From:    Jerremy Manzanares, Chief Operations Officer 
 
Subject: National Child Passenger Safety Certification Training Program 
 
Date:  February 5, 2025 
  
 
The NMDOT TSD and Safer will host a National Child Passenger Safety (CPS) Certification 
Training Program April 22 through April 25, 2025, at the Chaves County Sheriff’s Office, 1 
St. Mary’s Place #30, Roswell NM, 88203. The curriculum for this program is developed by the 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) and Safe Kids Worldwide serves as 
the certifying body. Following successful completion of this four-day training, attendees will be 
nationally certified CPS technicians.   
 
This physically challenging four-day course is intended for individuals who have never been 
certified as a CPS technician, or for technicians whose certification lapsed two or more years 
ago. Attendees should have a sincere interest in CPS and community outreach. Attendees must 
be willing and able to participate in NMDOT TSD/Safer-sponsored car seat inspection events to 
help maintain their skills and support the program.   
 
The course includes classroom instruction and discussion, indoor and outdoor hands-on 
activities, as well as written quizzes, and skills assessments using car seats and vehicle seat 
belt systems. The training culminates in a Car Seat Inspection Clinic for newly trained 
technicians to practice their skills.  
 
The attendees’ personal vehicle or law enforcement vehicle (preferably one without a cage) will 
be used for demonstration and installation of car seats throughout the course. Having a variety 
of vehicles ensures experience with a wide range of realistic car seat installation scenarios.  
Continuing education credit hours may be available for law enforcement and EMS personnel. 
 
The deadline to apply for this class is Monday, April 14, 2025. If you are interested in 
attending, please complete and submit the attached application form. All applications will be 
reviewed, and applicants will receive an acceptance confirmation letter that includes further 
details and instructions. Submission of this application does not guarantee admittance into 
this class.  
 
The NMDOT TSD sponsors the majority of the cost of this training. However, each student is 
required to pay a $175.00 fee by Thursday, April 17, 2025. This fee will be applied to your 
certification fee, course manual, and four days of professional instruction. We expect the class 
to be filled quickly. You may mail or email your application to Jerremy Manzanares at 
jmanzanares@safernm.org.  Details will be provided to all attendees prior to the course start 
date.  
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